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2100 west 15th street 

tempe, arizona  85281-6942 

tel:   480.285.3800 

 

 

 

 

Santa Cruz Unified School District 

IFB 21-02 
Coatimundi Middle School 

SFB BRG for Fire Alarm Replacement 
 

SFB BRG-DSGN-00098 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 2 

12-15-2020 

 

 

The following items modify or clarify the contract documents for the above project.  In the event of 

conflict, all information herein shall take precedence over the drawings and specifications. 

 

RFI from Climatec: 

There is existing ¾’ conduit already in the building however only some of it is red. Is it being 

required that it all be replaced with new red conduit or can the existing conduit be painted? Per 

Scope of Work, Note #4, “REUSE OF EXISTING RACEWAYS WILL BE PERMITTED. PROVIDE 

REQUIRED RACEWAYS WITHIN BUILDINGS AND INTERCCONECTING RACEWAYS WHERE 

REQUIRED”. Also, existing raceways are permitted to be field painted, red. 

The diagram shows this as a Class B (Node 2.03 note C). Due to this being a school typical 

installation would be a class A. Please clarify if this truly a class B or will it be a class A. I 

confirmed with Jacob Avila, Deputy State Fire Marshall and he indicated that his preference 

would be Class ‘A’, however; ‘B’ would be acceptable. The fire alarm system is intended to be 

“Class B”, however; a “Class A” would be acceptable (I confirmed with Jacob Avila, Deputy State 

Fire Marshall and he indicated that his preference would be Class ‘A’, however; ‘B’ would be 

acceptable). 

Note 11 calls for 5 minutes of alarm time, with voice evacuation 15 minutes is standard per 

code. Please clarify this requirement. Provide the Code minimum. 

As the District is currently providing fire watch, we would request that fire watch continues 

until new system is installed. It has been confirmed that “Fire Watch” is provided at Coatimundi 

and the District will continue to provide this service until the new fire alarm system is fully 

functional.  
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 Can you please clarify if you are requesting a copper or fiber backbone for data or both? A fiber 

backbone is not necessarily a requirement, however; there would be no objection. The fiber 

would need to be included as part of the fire alarm system.   

 Can you please verify that there is not specification for fiber optic for this bid? There is no 

current fiber optic specification. 

 

General Information: 

 

“AT DUCT DETECTORS LOCATIONS, CONTRACTOR TO PROVIDE ONLY ONE (1) DEVICE IN LIEU OF 

THE TW0 (2) THAT ARE SHOWN ON THE RISER DIAGRAM AND PLANS.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Jenifer Weskalnies 

Director of Architecture 

 


